July 3, 2007
M. Gavin McCarty, Senior Vice President
Globalcom, Inc.
200 East Randolph Street, 23rd
Chicago, Illinois  60601

RE:  Penalty Assessment UT-060977
Dear Mr. M. Gavin McCarty:
A review of Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (commission) records indicates that you have not remitted payment for the enclosed Notice of Penalties dated July 5, 2006. 

On September 13, 2006, Globalcom, Inc. filed a petition for mitigation and waived a hearing. On October 6, 2006, the commission issued an order denying mitigation (enclosed). At this time, commission records indicate the penalty assessment remains outstanding.

If we do not receive your $100 payment by July 18, 2007, the commission will consider additional sanctions. In addition, we will refer the matter to the Office of the Attorney General for collection.

For questions regarding this matter, please contact Sheri Hoyt, Compliance Specialist, Business Practices Investigations Section. Ms. Hoyt can be reached at (360) 664-1149, or by e-mail at shoyt@wutc.wa.gov.

Sincerely,

Carole J. Washburn

Executive Secretary

Enclosures
